Uxbridge Council on Aging Minutes
Date: Tuesday, January 9, 2024
Place: Uxbridge Senior Center/Zoom

Time: 3 PM

Attendance: Director Lisa Bernard, Gail Boutiette, Edna Coffin, Arlene Kurowski &
Millie DeLeonardis. Absent: Jean Lawson, Sally Selvidge, Betty Tancrell
Minutes of December meeting read and approved.

Activities: Activities on hold due to staffing

Discussed using paid activities such as Christine Tanson to do a ceramic class
and/or Bemis Farms for a floral arrangement

All 2023 holiday parties well attended and satisfactory

Zumba to resume March 21 & Low Impact classes resume March 14

FY 25 budget in the works- Director to include funds for the new sedan for the
medical transportation program and include 8,000 cut from Formula Grant and
await TM approval

We received our new minivan from Mass DOT the end of December. Will initiate
insurance and registration and hopefully get on the road for end of January for
medical transport services.

UMass Gerontology Assessment project to begin January 1, 2024, through the end
of 2024,

Pickleball meetings are being held at the center. Discussions continue.

Discussed limited budget and will continue to work on alternatives. Director to
attend UEC meeting this evening.

- Meeting adjourned at 3:45pm, next meeting will be held on Feb 13, 2024, at
3pm

Respectfully submitted,

Gail Boutiette, Chair




